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Newsletter 20      Week beginning 11th February 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Creative learning 
Walking around school has been such a delight this week seeing the wonderful things going on… some 
highlights were seeing EYFS writing a whole sentence independently using their sounds, seeing Class 4 
investigating Anglo Saxon in a very creative way (you’ll have to ask them about it!) and many other 
exciting things going on! I have got to mention how proud I am of our Year 6s this week… amongst all 
these creative activities, they also had some mock tests and they approached them with maturity, 
resilience and tried their very best – which is all we can ask. It has been a lovely week! 
Library refurbishment 
Over the last couple of weeks, we have had art students from SEEVIC painting the walls in our library. 
They have produced two fantastic murals depicting a mix of fictional characters and people from history 
to brighten our library. Mrs Hughes organised this and will, over the coming weeks, be completing her 
new library vision. As soon as it is ready, we will invite you all in for a Grand Opening! 

CELEBRATE 
 
 

 
Montgomerie Mentions: Joey, Ibaadah, Molly, Elsie-Mai, Iris, Finley, Sienna-Lily, 

Oliver, Leah, Frankie, Chloe, Reggie, Joshua and Macie 

3PR Winners: Year 6 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 98.00% Above national 

Class 1 91.20% Below national 

Class 2 96.43% Above national 

Class 3 95.48% Below national 

Class 4 98.33% Above national 

Class 5 94.67% Below national 

Class 6 97.00% Below national 
Whole School to 
date 95.98% Almost at national 

Weekly Average 95.65% Below national 

 

Class 
4 

MORE NEWS 
 

Match Report 
On Thursday, our football team had an away match at North Crescent Primary in Wickford. Here are the 
details: We played a league match against North Crescent, the first half was a close fought game, 
however North Crescent scored just before the end of the first half. We came out fighting in the second 
half with Joshua equalising, this was followed by a goal from Frankie and then another by Beau.  The 
match ended with a 3-1 win to Montgomerie.  We all felt that the referee was on their side but that their 
goalie let them down.  Report by William and Beau  
 

We wish you all a very happy and safe half term. We look forward to seeing you back in school on Tuesday 
26th February. 
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